
 

 

 

 

 

 

Frogwell Primary School Newsletter 
 

8th March 2024 
 

 

Attendance and punctuality 
Current week attendance 

This week’s whole-school attendance was a really low 91.7%.  

The top classes were: 

1. Donaldson Class 98.7% (3 consecutive weeks at the top!)           

2.  Potter Class 97.5%                 

3.  Halls Class 95.7% 

The highest attending class (or classes!) each week wins extra playtime or another activity chosen by the 

class. We also have a bigger class prize/reward at the end of each term for the class that has the highest 

attendance overall for that term – the winning class for Term 3 overall was Donaldson Class, who have chosen 

a special prize with their teacher. Who will it be this term? Please remember that the school is required to refer 

children who have 10 or more sessions of unauthorised absence to the Education Welfare Officer, and that 

each school day has two sessions. Our full Attendance Policy can be found on the school website. 

 

Parent/Carer Consultation Evenings 
We are holding our Spring Parent/Carer Consultation Evenings on Monday 25th March (15.30-17.30) and 

Wednesday 27th March (16.00-18.00). Booking information will be sent out separately by the office. Please be 

aware that appointment slots are limited and teachers cannot offer multiple appointments for the same child. 

Where parents are separated, it is expected that they will share one appointment slot except for the very 

small number of families where there is a very strong welfare-related reason, such as a court order, preventing 

it. 
 

 

 

 

Comic Relief Crazy Hair Day – 27th March 
We are going to be joining in with Comic Relief but not on the usual day (for various reasons!). We will be 

having our day on Wed 27th March, which is the last day of term, but the money raised will still go to Comic 

Relief. This time we have chosen to hold a Crazy Hair Day where children can style their hair in wacky and 

wonderful ways, including using temporary hair colours if you wish.  So long as the style is safe for children to 

wear for active play, have as much fun as you like! Normal school uniform needs to be worn please. We are 

asking for a minimum £1 donation to Comic Relief, but you can of course donate more if you wish. We hope 

the children will enjoy this special event! 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 Children’s news 

 

We have celebrated World Book Day this week, which has been great fun. There were some brilliant costumes 

on Thursday and each class has had a winner with a book token prize from Parent Pond. Don’t forget the 

‘peg character’ competition to be done at home and brought in by Monday 11th March too; there will be 

book prizes for winners. Year 4 really enjoyed creating their own comics and you can see an example below. 

   

  

 
 

We had book-themed movie nights on Monday and Tuesday too, organised by Parent Pond. Children got 

snuggly in their pyjamas or dressing gowns and watched either a Julia Donaldson animation or ‘The 

Borrowers’, based on the book by Mary Norton. 
 

  
 

 

 



Parent Pond news 
Parent Pond are having quiz night on Friday 15th March at the Constitutional Club in Chippenham town centre 

(adults only). Details below! Tickets and more information available on Classlist. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Diary dates  
 

Sat 9th March Y5/6 Bath Rugby trip 

Friday 15th March  Class photos for Reception and Year 6 (a change to the original date) 

Monday 18th March Open Classrooms 15.15-15.40 (bell will ring to signal the end!) 

Thursday 21st March  • Morpurgo Class visit to Hardenhuish School (taster day) 

• World Down Syndrome Awareness Day 

Fri 22nd March Donaldson Class to Easter Egg Hunt at Hardenhuish School 

Wed 27th March Last day of term / Crazy Hair Day 

Thursday 28th March TD day – school closed to children 

Fri 29th March – Fri 12th April Easter holidays 

Monday 15th April Return to school for Term 5 

Mon 22nd/Tues 23rd April Year 3/4 residential trip to Grittleton House Adventures 

Mon 13th – Thurs 16th May Key Stage 2 SATs week (Year 6) 

Friday 24th May End of Term 5 

27th – 31st May Half term 

Monday 3rd June Return to school for Term 6 

Wednesday 24th July Last day of school year 

 

Remaining Teacher Training Day dates for 2023/24 

The school will be closed to children on: 

• Thursday 28th March 2024  

• Friday 5th July 2024 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


